
 

 

Battle of Meewah  

Commemoration Service 

Pre-event Information  
INFORMATION 

Timing The service is scheduled for 12pm-1pm, commencing at 12pm sharp, please arrive in 
time.  If you need to have vehicle access to the actual site on Tobruk Memorial Drive, 
you must arrive before 11.25am as the road will be closed from 11.30am and you won’t 
have access beyond the upper loop road. 

Before you leave for 

the event 

 

You need to know  

 to bring hats 

 to have applied sunscreen/wear sun protective clothing 

 water (please bring your own) 

 you are invited to make a wreath to bring along to lay at the service  

 you may be sitting on the grass, bring a blanket to sit on 

 there will be FREE BBQ lunch provided after the service  

Clothing If weather is sunny, it will be very warm to hot at the event site so dress appropriately 

Wet weather  If it is raining heavily the wet weather site is St Ursula’s College Salo Centre in Rome 
Street, Toowoomba.  If it is merely a drizzle of showers the event will go ahead at 
Tobruk Memorial Drive. 

Decision to change will be published on Facebook Wednesday 10th September: 
https://www.facebook.com/events/672768355070117/  

Arrival Parking: There is ample parking at the top of the hill at Picnic Point. 

Walking: Time from Picnic Point parking facilities to the event site will take approx. 10-
15 minutes to walk downhill. 

Drop off arrangements: You will be able to drop people off close to the site of the event 
up until 11.25am and return to the top of the hill to park your vehicle. Traffic Control 
will be directing traffic. 

Accessibility: A minibus will be available at the top of Tobruk Memorial Drive to ferry 
people down the hill to the site, if you need to take advantage of this. 

There will be officials in Hi-Viz vests to help you. 

Toilets 10-15 minute uphill walk from event site.  

Seating 120 chairs are provided for Invited guests, Elders, and Seniors. 

Please bring a blanket or picnic rug, or fold-up chair. 

Program Shared on the day 

Registration To support the Battle of Meewah Commemoration Committee’s record of attendance, 
could you please register your school’s attendance with the Toowoomba First Nations 
Allies stall. This allows the committee to stay in touch with you about the event and 
share resources throughout the year.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/events/672768355070117/

